< 2023 [17th News] Hebei Medical University visited UOEH> (Posted on August 24, 2023)

On August 9th, five delegates from Hebei Medical University, China, including Dr. Baoen Shan, Vice Principle
and member of the Standing Committee of the CPC Hebei Medical University, secretary of the Party Committee
of the Fourth Hospital of Hebei Medical University, visited UOEH.

The Fourth Hospital of Hebei Medical University is a comprehensive large hospital in the region. The hospital
focuses on diagnosis and treatment of cancer. While playing such significant roles of providing medical services,

the hospital has been integrated with education, scientific research, and prevention and health care.

The delegated had a meeting with Professor Yoshiya Tanaka, Director of International Center, then invited for a
tour to the university’s Shared-Use Research Center (Artificial Climate Chamber), and Center for Stress-related

Disease Control and Prevention.

This visit is expected to enhance joint research and exchange of faculties and students for both universities in near

future.
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